
Date:………………………… 
Place:……………………… 

From, 
………………………………………………………………………………… 

………………………………………………………………………………… 

………………………………………………………………………………… 

………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
To, 

The Chairman cum managing Director (CMD), 
BSNL, New Delhi. 

 
(Through Proper Channel) 

Sir, 
 
Sub: Request for exemption from appearing in LICE to JTO. 
 
I am a substantive holder of the post of TTA,  working in the post of 
JTO on officiating capacity holding the academic qualification 
of………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….……………. 
I entered the erst-while DoT as direct recruit Technician with entry 
qualification of 3 year diploma in engineering.  I have completed 
combined service of ………… years in the cadre of Technician/TTA. I would 
like to submit the following for your kind information and sympathetic 
action.  
 
Sir, the next promotion avenue for me is JTO. I was given an avenue of 
such promotion to the post through promotion test under 35% quota of 
departmental promotion of JTO R/R 1996 of DoT in April 2000. According 
to the said rule, the eligibility criteria for promotion is minimum 
academic qualification of matriculation with 5 year regular service in 
Group C. After fulfilling all the eligibility criteria as per the JTO 
R/R 1996, passing the promotion test and having found fit to the post 
of JTO, I was given the training for the post JTO in the 
year………………….and posted me as JTO on officiating basis in the 
year………….……by BSNL. Since then I have been working and discharging the 
duties in the post of JTO successfully for the last 8 years. According 
to the BSNL, my regular appointment is delayed for the last 13 years 
after clearing the promotion test is, only for want of vacancy in the 
respective quota of departmental promotion. My present age 
is……………………years. 
 
While so, another Limited Internal Competitive Examination (LICE) was 
notified by BSNL Kerala circle on 1-3-2013 in accordance with new JTO 
R/R 2001 BSNL and as per direction of BSNL Corporate office dated 20th 
Nov 2012, to fill up the departmental vacancies from the year 2001 
onwards. According to the said rule, the eligibility criteria for 
promotion is revised to academic qualification of diploma /graduation 
engineering in electronics / electrical / telecommunication / computer 
science /instrumentation disciplines with 7 year regular service in 
Group C. Further, BSNL corporate office has passed a clarification 
dated March 09,2013 according to which an Officiating JTO, who is 
already standing qualified as JTO in earlier rule 1996 and now working 



in the post, has to re-appear for the LICE to the post of JTO notified 
on 1-3-2013 again, to become a regular JTO. 
 
Sir, I am a fully eligible official in terms of service, age and 
academic qualification etc for promotion as JTO as per the new JTO R/R 
2001 too. Accordingly, I have applied for participating in the LICE to 
the post of JTO. As submitted already, I am standing qualified an 
earlier promotion test extended to me to the post of JTO in the year 
2000 as per the then applicable JTO R/R 1996 of DoT, and has been  
officiating in the post of JTO for the last 8 years after necessary 
training imparted by BSNL. Apart from all these, I hold the higher 
academic qualification as prescribed for the post of JTO as per the 
revised JTO R/R 2001 like diploma / graduate in advanced engineering 
disciplines too. In fact, I am waitlisted for regular appointment as 
JTO for the last 13 years only due to technical reason of no vacancy.   
 
Sir, according to the available information, the total unfilled 
vacancy inside 35% and 15% departmental quota is nearly 10000 while 
the total number of officials among officiating JTOs holding the 
revised academic qualifications as per JTO R/R 2001 is nearly 250 only 
throughout the whole country. 
 
In the above circumstance, I request your good self to kind enough to 
exempt me from again appearing in the LICE to JTO at this fag end of 
service and declare me as qualified for promotion to the post of JTO 
against the unfilled vacancies from the year 2001 onwards.  I will be 
highly grateful to the company, if I am being considered of my genuine 
grievance. 
 

Thanking you, 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 

Name:…………………………………………………………. 


